Minutes of the Hathersage Memorial Hall Management Committee

Tuesday 5th October 2016
1. Present – Brian, Marion, Graham, John and Dorothy, Roger, Tim, John D., Amanda.
2. Apologies – Simon, Peter, Martin, Amy, Lucy.

3. Minutes of the previous committee meeting were approved subject to confirming that Brian was not at the meeting.

4. Matters Arising
             Sound proofing – The choir reported they would contribute £100 towards the project. After discussion, it was agreed to go ahead and that the Players, Film Club and  Memorial Hall would pay the remainder (approx. £300 each) towards the total cost of £868 plus VAT.
5. Treasurer's Report  

Graham presented the accounts and reported that the reserves now stand at £35,500.

6. Booking Report
Bookings remain busy. A new keep fit class will start at an initial charge of £30 for each of the first 3 weeks and if successful will then revert to full price. 

Sharrow School will be booking a lunch time spot as part of their school outing.

There were concerns about the possible clash of bookings next October/November. Users agreed to try to move dates in order to avoid conflict.
DCC had contacted us to tender for Hall bookings. This had proved complicated and after discussion it was agreed not to go ahead.
The number of TENs booked remains at 4.

7. Hirers Feedback and Comments
There were no comments from representatives

8.  Maintenance and Renewals
The hot water boiler has been serviced, following problems with the temperature. The setting has been increased to 92 degrees and now seems to be working well.

PAT testing will take place on November 3rd. 

The Risk Assessment has been completed and Brian will oversee the jobs that need to be done.

The Fire Risk Assessment was last done in 2008 and Brian checks the fire alarms regularly, usually twice a week. As the Fire Service no longer carries out checks, Brian will ask Chubb (who do the annual fire extinguisher checks), whether they offer a service and whether it is necessary. A knowledgable volunteer will also be asked for advice to ensure we are up to date with procedures.

9. Stanage Hall
DCC has informed us that Estates are working on the termination of the lease. Frustration was expressed about the length of time this matter is taking.

10. VSOS

Helena reported that there was no problem with the deadline for help. It was agreed to organize a meeting with her to start preparing the community consultation involving Simon, Amanda and other interested trustees.

11. Energy Audit
There will be feedback at the November meeting. 
12.   Correspondence
Emails from VSOS and RAD had been circulated prior to the meeting.

13. A.O.B.
Simon needs to complete a bank mandate. It was agreed that it would be useful to have an extra signatory and that John Anderson would also complete a bank mandate.

Website. John D. agreed to contact Andrew to discuss the new website and it was suggested that new photos be added.

Date of next meeting         7.30pm - Monday 7th November 
